
The Legend of Lorelei 
Volume 49, Issue  6                                                                  November-December 2020 

 

Next Issue Adv/Copy Due: December 16, 2020 

From the LLPOA Board of Trustees and 

the Lake Office & Maintenance Staff 

To all of our Lake Members, 
Neighbors, Friends and Family 

The winner of the 2020 PRIDE Calendar 
Photo Contest  is Pam Haskell!  

 -Contact PRIDE for your prize. 
 
Look for the Calendar in your 
mailbox by the end of the year, 
and don’t forget to send in your 
$10.00 donation to keep this 
wonderful tradition going. 

LOW-Impact AEROBICS 
at the Clubhouse 
 
Every Monday, Wednesday 

and Friday 

9:30 am 

(limited to 10 or less per state 

mandate) 

Town Hall ZOOM Meeting! 
 

A special "State of the Lake" presentation will be 
held by the BOT, via Zoom for all members of 
LLPOA on November 12, at 6:00 pm. 
 

As everyone knows, due to Covid 19, the board 
has had to cancel our Spring and Town Hall 
meetings.  That said, our work has continued 
this year and there are many items we are 
interested in sharing with the community.  Join 
us on November 12, for a special presentation 
highlighting the activities undertaken this year, 
the current financial condition of the 
association, and an update on the several major 
projects underway and in planning.  
 

You should have received instructions via email 
on how to use Zoom. If not, contact the Lake 
Office immediately. 
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Mike Hopkins, President BOT 

Board of Trustees - President’s Report 

What a year! We started out in March with Covid-19 and if that wasn’t bad enough, in April we had a 
tornado cut across our community. We also lost our assistant member coordinator to a family 
emergency in July and our general manager resigned in August.  
 
But it’s not all gloom and doom. Lake Lorelei is strong and resilient. Our Association has met 2020 head 
on and not only overcome the challenges placed in front of us, but has continued to improve our 
beautiful lake neighborhood.  
 
Thanks, to all our volunteers, employees and trustees who made this happen. I would like to give 
special thanks to Rick Hosea and Kathryn Greene for all the hours they have volunteered to keep 
the office functioning and our member coordinator Kevin Keister who has gone above and beyond in 
his service to our membership during this transition period. 
 
We have hired a new administrative assistant, Shannon Taylor and a new general manager, Rob 
Pelfrey. Please welcome them when you come to the office. They are here to serve you.  
 
I would also like to encourage everyone to contribute to our employee’s Christmas fund. Show your 
love for these people who are mostly part time and do work hard for you.  
 

By the time you read this we should have a new and improved gate system in place. See more 
information on page 10 of this issue. 
 

The Board is planning to have a community-wide Zoom meeting in November to address members’ 
concerns. A Blast email will have been sent to all members. 
 

We are also in the process of finalizing our plans for the rehabilitation of the spillway bridge and hope 
to get ODNR’s approval to replace the post and cable system over the dam with a guardrail system. The 
projected start date for these two projects is February, 2021.  
 
The Board is also planning on presenting a new approach to funding the much needed dredging project 
next year. 
 
Your Board of Trustees and employees wishes everyone a Bountiful Thanksgiving, a Merry Christmas 
and for sure, a great New Year. 

Contact the entire Board of Trustees with one email address:  
board.trustees@lakeloreleiohio.com 

 

ATTENTION: 

The Lake Valve will be opened on or about November 15, 2020. 

The lake level will be decreased to winter pool until Mid-February, 2021. 
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Activities Committee - Upcoming Events                         

 

Fisherman’s Wharf 
At Lake Lorelei 

513-875-3332 

Owner/Operators 
Barb and Bob Kiley 

LLPOA Members since 1970  

 

 

ATM 

Ohio Lottery and Instant Tickets 

Bait  ~  Ice  ~  Beer  ~  Gas 
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Chuck Farmer, Chair 

Water Quality Committee Report 

Community Realtors 
Taking you “Home” 

Over 25 years combined Experience. 

Lisa Rugenstein & Steve Parcell 

513-908-7808 

The following are the results of Water Quality testing over the summer of 2020. No results were high 
enough to post warnings. 
 
E coli tests were done twice a month in June, July and August with the following count per 100ml where 
235 cfu (colony forming units per 100 ml of sample) rise to warning level. 
 

 Date                                East Beach           Main Beach North              Main Beach South 
6/10/20                                 62                                52                                           31 
6/24/20                                 73                                20                                         <10 
7/8/20                                 <10                              <10                                           10 
7/22/20                                 41                              <10                                           10 
8/5/20                                 <10                              <10                                           10 
8/19/20                                 10                                 20                                           41 

 
Algae blooms in June and July became a concern and samples were taken to test labs. 
 
Chris Nietch of the US EPA had a sample analyzed for type at no cost to LLPOA, with a high abundance of 
Dolichospermum and Microcystis aeruginosa. Both are known toxin producers. Further testing was 
done to check on Microcystis, the most prevalent algae in Ohio waters. 
 
 Continued on page 8 
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The Lawn Care and Landscaping Professionals 
Residential and Commercial properties 

 

Total Lawn Maintenance ~ New Lawns/Repairs  
Full Service Landscaping 

Hardscapes/Retaining Walls  
Outdoor Paver Patios/Walkways ~ Water Features 

Stone Works ~ Shore Repair ~ Beaches  
Seasonal Lawn/Bed Maintenance 

Fence Install-Vinyl/Split-Rail  
 

 
Competitive Rates ~ Fully Insured ~Free Estimates 

 

Call Josh to schedule your free estimate today! 
 

(513) 305-5296 or (877) 838-4234 
 

Visit Us Online  www.walkerlandscapeandlawncare.com 
 

Or email WLLC@twc.com  
 
 
 

Mention you found us in The Legend of Lorelei for $$ OFF Savings for New Customers 

mailto:WLLC@twc.com


8     November-December  2020  

Continued from page 6 

On June 30th,  a hand carried sample was taken to the Celina Water Department Laboratory with the 
results received the next day of 1.7 parts per billon ,6 parts per billion being the warning level. 
 
A second sample was taken on July 8th and sent to BSA Environmental Services in Cleveland with the 
results received on July 10th, of 3.4 part per billion. 
 
The BOT was kept advised during the above testing procedures as they and the committee were 
concerned about the algae blooms, and pictures were put on Facebook so members could see what to 
look for when going into the water.  
 
As a result of close monitoring and weather conditions, there were no other tests done for toxic algae for 
the rest of the summer . 
 
Dissolved oxygen and water clarity testing were also done on a monthly basis starting in April and 
continuing through November. Clarity testing went from 49” in May to 12” in August due to high algae 
concentrations in the water column. September has seen the usual increase in clarity due to water temps 
going back down with cooler weather. Highest water temp measured on June 20th, was 86.4F and 
dissolved oxygen levels were very high at all depths measured due to high concentrations of algae in the 
water column. 
 
All test results can be seen at the LLPOA office in the Water Quality folder. Our monthly meetings will 
start up again on the first Monday of the month, March 2021 at the club house or pavilion, at 6pm.    

 

Shaggy to Chic Mobile Pet Grooming 
Tel: 513-286-3101/Email: ShaggytoChicPetGrooming@gmail.com 

Shaggy to Chic mobile pet grooming is a 

new, up-and-coming business servicing 

your area. With 13 years of experience, I 

am now bringing my business to you. We 

provide all the services you will ever need 

to get your dog or cat looking and 

smelling great! Save the time and money 

of taking your pet to the salon and let our 

business  make your life easier by 

servicing your pet right in your driveway. 

Less stress on your furry friend and more 

convenience for you! 

Schedule Your  

Appointment Today!  
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Lake Office Update - Security Gate 
Rick Connors, Trustee 

Our new gates will be operable here in the upcoming days. Current information is: 
 

➢  The bar code lane will function as it did previously, utilizing your current bar code on your 

vehicle. You may notice a slight difference with bar code recognition and an increase in the 

speed of the gate opening.  

➢ The guest lane and phone pedestal will have some upgraded changes and enhancements.   

➢ The 4-digit code that a guest entered at the pedestal to call the lot owner’s phone WILL 

NOT FUNCTION with this new system.  

➢ All the names listed on the pedestal keypad from the previous system have been transferred 

to the new one. When a guest arrives at the keypad, they will begin to type in the lot owner’s 

name which will then appear on the screen. When the guest presses the owner’s name, the 

keypad will call the phone # that is listed. The owner can then communicate through the 

pedestal with the guest, and can also press the 9 key on their phone and the guest gate will 

open.  

➢ Once the gates are fully functional, we can add an email to the lot owners’ names which will 

give them access to a smartphone app connected to the gates. This app will allow the owner 

to see who is at the gate and communicate directly with them. This service is in the near 

future, but not available at this time.  

➢ There will also be a record/video of everyone trying to enter as they use the keypad. 

➢ We will continue to have our security staff working the same hours they did previously to 

help assist visitors at the gate.  

➢ We anticipate this new gate transition to go smoothly, with as little inconvenience as possible 

for all of us.  

➢ The office will be reaching out to all owners in the near future so that the gate enhancements can 

be added including the app on your phone and to correct names and numbers on the pedestal.  

➢  This new system should help to keep unauthorized people from entering our community.  

➢  In addition, we have installed a new camera system at the gates that gives us the opportunity to 

review any suspicious activities at any time. All gate crashers will be held accountable. 

Did You Know… 
An anonymous donor has been giving the lake $500 each year, for the past six 
years to replace our flags at the front of the lake? This person does it to honor a 
brother who fought in Vietnam.  

-Thank you both for your patriotism and service. 
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 500 Apple St.           Fayetteville, Ohio  45118           513-875-4055 

“Non-Denominational” 

Christmas Eve Candlelight Service  
December 24 at 10 PM  

 

We Invite You Sunday Mornings 
Adult & Children’s Bible Study at 9 AM 

Worship Service at 10 AM 
 

*During social distancing, join us live on Facebook at 10 AM. 
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Jane Wyman, President 
Women’s Club Report 

In September, new officers were installed in the pavilion by Gerry Harness:  President - Jane Wyman;  
Vice President – Linda Houseworth;   Secretary – Deborah Osborne; Treasurer - Terri Wolfer.  
Irma Divine was thanked for her service to the club as President over the past two years. 
 
We met in October at the pavilion and a box dinner was provided thanks to Marilyn Williams. 
Committee sign-up sheets were completed.   
 
Projects were discussed and the following was decided or completed: 
 

 Backpacks - Deborah Osborne got the backpacks and Patty Pack had all 
contents collected. Members got together to tie up the blankets and 
assemble the backpacks for boys and girls. They were delivered to the 
Brown County Child Services Office to be used when children are placed in 
Foster Care. Items included were a fleece blanket, a reading book, a 
notebook, a coloring book, crayons, pencils, markers, a toothbrush and 
toothpaste, tissues, a scarf and stuffed animal. These ladies know how to 
pack! 

 Food Drive for Hope - is tentatively scheduled for mid-November, and will be collected on a 
designated day at the pavilion. Non-perishable food and personal care items (i.e deodorant, soap, 
tooth paste, depends, shampoo etc) are requested from ALL LAKE MEMBERS and will be promoted 
very soon. See Facebook or contact a WC member for details. 

Continued on page 14 
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Jenny Fehr REALTOR® 
Jenny@BastionRealtors.com 

513-314-1391 
*Bastion means “place of protection”. 

Protecting clients is our calling. 

1241 Eifel Cove 

 - SOLD  

1643 Strauss Cove  

- SOLD  

It’s a great time to sell your home! If you are 
considering making a move please call for a listing 

consultation.  

1204 Harz Cove  

- SOLD 

1612 Lorelei  

- SOLD 

 Easter Baskets  - members voted to assemble them for Hope Emergency to distribute next Spring. 

 Plant Sale - Lake Lorelei Day at John’s Flowers is now scheduled for Saturday, May 15, 2021 
(Mark your calendar!). 

 2021 Spring Yard Sale  - we are hoping to organize and run it, if COVID permits.                               
 
New fund raisers were discussed and selling LL masks was a suggestion. Chris Behm is investigating 
this project at this time.  
 
Barbara Siegel was named the 2020 Honorary Life Member.  Congratulations Barbara! 
 
Terri Wolfer is still collecting dues, so if you haven’t paid, please do soon as we would like to make 
sure that your name gets into the Yearbook. Contact Terri or drop off your dues at the Lake Office 
(remember to Identify yourself and the organization). 
 
Linda Houseworth announced that she would be moving so she will no longer be Vice President. Patty 
Pack volunteered to replace Linda. We wish Linda the best in her new home. 

 
Wishing you all a happy and healthy Thanksgiving  and Christmas season!  

Continued from page 12 

mailto:Jenny@BastionRealtors.com
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To all my Lake Lorelei Friends & Neighbors 
 

The holidays are just around the corner! 
 

 

Merry Christmas to you and yours 

Enjoy the Season with Family and Friends 
 

Thank you to all who have put your trust in me. 
 

2020 has certainly been a challenging year for us all, and I hope this holiday season  
finds you and your friends and family in good health.  

 

I look forward to ‘life returning to normal’ for us all, and I look very forward to  
seeing you again in 2021. 

 

I believe our future is bright, fruitful and positive and 
I wish you all a joyous holiday season and a wonderful 2021. 

 

Robert Hettinger, CPA 
 

120 S Apple Street, Fayetteville 

513-875-4395  

roberthettingercpa@gmail.com 

 www.hettingercpa.com 

 

RLH CPA 

mailto:hettingercpa@gmail.com
http://www.hettingercpa.com
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PRIDE Committee Update  

T.J. Jackson and Amy Wohleber, Directors 

Our PRIDE Committee ended the season with a BANG! After freshening up the beaches, our focus moved 
to staining benches and picnic tables in the common areas and to painting posts along the roads and in 
the parking lots. We made a serious dent in this project, but there is still 
more to be done, so you will see us at it again as soon as Spring rolls back 
around (only 151 more days to go as I write this). A huge THANKS! to 
everyone who pitched in and helped with these projects, donating supplies 
and donating their time. Many hands do make for light work, but even more 
so, it was heartwarming to see so many different people come out and join 
the effort, taking pride in our community here at Lake Lorelei. We hope to 
see this pool of volunteers continue to grow in the future.    
 
Another project underway is the yearly calendar fundraiser. Once again, Bill Herdman is leading the 
way. Like last year, calendars will be mailed out to all members in December and we’re once again asking 
for a $10 donation. Of course, any amount will be appreciated and details on how to submit your 
donation will be included in the mailing. This calendar continues to be our only fundraiser, so we really 
do depend on its success to cover the expenses of our projects around the community. Thank you in 
advance for your generosity!  
 
Thanks to everyone who submitted photos for the PRIDE Calendar Photo Contest. We have some great 
photographers here at the lake! We did manage to narrow it down to a winner… Congratulations to Pam 
Haskell! You are this year’s photo contest winner! Don’t forget to claim your prize – a PRIDE installed 
mailbox – by contacting Jon Riehle at jonathanriehle@yahoo.com. Keep taking those great photos so we 
have them for next year’s PRIDE calendar. 
 

Jeff McGee is being recognized with the Bill Herdman Award for his 
stellar PRIDE spirit by continually supporting and leading improvement 
projects for the Lake Lorelei Community.  Over the past few years, Jeff has 
been an active member of the Shoreline Committee, the Water Quality 
Committee, and supported many other improvement initiatives within the 
Lakes Committee.  Jeff is also a past Director on the PRIDE Committee and 
played a leading role in the restoration of the Cabanas, procuring and 
placing many new picnics tables, installing new benches in the common 
areas, performing improvements at the beaches, and assisting with the 
installation of the new disc golf course. 
 
Jeff has been an asset to this community since his arrival a few years 
ago.  His helpful attitude and willingness to volunteer his time and 
encourage other volunteers, with the goal of beautifying the Lake Lorelei 
Community, exemplify the meaning and make him worthy of receiving the 
Bill Herdman Award for 2020. Thanks for all you do, Jeff. Git R Done! 

 
Our final meeting of 2020 will be in November and we’ll resume meeting again in February of 2021. We 
always meet on the second Monday of the month at 7:00 p.m. in the Clubhouse (or Pavilion). We hope 

you will join us. If you have any questions about our committee or if you have any suggestions for things 
you’d like to see done around our community, please contact our Chairman, Jon Riehle, at 
jonathanriehle@yahoo.com.  

mailto:jonathanriehle@yahoo.com
mailto:jonathanriehle@yahoo.com
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5394 US 50 (east of  Fayetteville)  (513) 875-2758 

OPEN HOUSE  
 

Saturday, December 5 
10 AM till 4 PM 

 

Local Crafters On Site 
Santa visits from 12 - 2! 

GRAND OPENING  
for the  Christmas Season  
on Friday, November 27! 

Hours: 
Monday - Friday, 10am til 6pm 

Saturday, 9am til 5pm  Sunday, Noon til 4 

J.R. DYE LANDSCAPING & NURSERY 

Fresh Cut Fir Trees! 
Custom Made: 

Wreaths & Swags 

Roping & Door Arches 

Garlands 

Mantle Decorations 

Gravestone Swags 

Mailbox Covers 
 

...If you can dream it, we 
can make it! 

Our Floral Department is ready to make your  
arrangements and table centerpieces! 

 

Check our Facebook page for special events  
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The Legend Looks Back 
November / December issues 
 
1970 – the only newsletter archived for 1970 was the January/February issue. 
 
1980 
 
• The Board of Trustees voted to issue a ballot vote for a dues increase to 

$125.00 starting in 1982, with subsequent annual increases tied to the 
Consumer Price Index. Ballots were to be mailed by December 26th. 

• The Activities Committee reported that after a two-year loan of the organ 
(from Mr. & Mrs. Loren Rawlins) to the clubhouse, they were in a position 
to purchase a new one. 

• The November Country & Western Dance was a success. More will be 
planned. 

• 120 members and guests attended the Community Thanksgiving Dinner 
on Nov. 27 at 3 PM. Six large turkeys were fully consumed. 

• The New Year’s Eve dance was being advertised with music by the 
band ‘Smokin’ for $15.00 per couple. 

• The new Editor of the then-called “Lake Lorelei Booster”, Susan Spradlin, 
wrote that she and the staff wanted to include community events in the 
newsletter.  

• A pay telephone was installed near the guardhouse for members’ convenience (ask a teenager what 
that is!). 

• “For Sale”: items in the issue included a 40-channel CB Radio and an 8-person poker table including 
ashtrays and cover. 

 
1990 
 
• The President’s (Ed Fuhrman) report topics included:  

 A marked increase in mailbox vandalism was noted. 

  Aquatics Unlimited was commissioned to analyze and report on dredging; a partial 
engineering report was submitted to the board, addressing storage of the dredged material 
on lake property. 

 A new committee was formed to liaison with township, county and state offices, called the 
Civic Committee. 

• Article II of the Code of Regulations was revised and published by the Code Committee. 

• The Activities Committee’s plans for the New Year included a Pot Luck Dinner in January, a Chili 
Cook-off in February and a St. Patrick’s Day Dance in March. 

• Women’s Club decorated the Clubhouse on December 6, and hosted a “Tree Lighting” party on 
December 9, with finger foods donated and a singing group performance. 

Continued on page 20 
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The Next Generation of Automotive Service  
Specializing in Automotive Repair 

 

COMPUTERIZED DIAGNOSTIC EQUIPMENT 

513-875-2565 
4296 St. Rt. 131, Fayetteville 

Just 6 Minutes East of Lake Lorelei 
Hours: Monday-Friday  10:00-6:00 

 

513-875-8033 
513-490-3675 

amannbros@gmail.com 

Continued from page 18 

2000 
 
 
 

 
 
 
• This issue detailed the many events and accomplishments for the past year and season: 

 A new committee was formed: the Teen Activity Goup (TAG) began to organize dances and 
took on the upkeep of the basketball court. 

 Women’s Club hosted a successful Craft Sale with over 20 crafters participating. 

 Activities held a Halloween Party for children and a Halloween Dance for adults. 

 The Fireworks Committee produced and sold the annual Lake Calendars. 

 The Fish Committee added the following stock to the lake: 

 30 pounds of minnows 

 20 pounds of shiners 

 100 Walleye 

 300 Catfish 

 177 Bluegills 
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Tom Kuebler 

Carpet & Upholstery  Cleaning 
            25 years experience 
 

 

Deep Steaming 
Truck mounted equipment 

 

Living room & Dining room & Hall $45 
                  Any Five areas $75 

                       Sofas $45 · Loveseat $35 · Chair $25 
 

Now offering carpet and upholstery cleaning for 
RV’s · Motor Homes · Campers · Car Interiors 

 
Call 513-444-4146 

“I clean each carpet like it is my own” 
All work guaranteed 

M & M Tree Service 
and Landscaping 

513-432-5227 

Services 
 

Tree Removal 
Stump Removal 
Dead Wooding 
Tree Cabling 

Pruning 
Landscaping 

Mulching 
Yard Clean up 
Bobcat Service 

Free Estimates 
60 Ft. Bucket Truck 

 
2010 
 
• Coconut Joe’s (lake restaurant which opened 

in 2009) moved from being owned/operated 
by the LLPOA, to a leased operation and 
private ownership. 

• Women’s Club hosted the Fall Yard Sale, 
selling over 75 permits and held a White 
Elephant/Bake/Craft sale in the Clubhouse. 
The annual Christmas Dinner planning was in 
full swing. 

• Activities planned to host a children’s 
Christmas party. 

• PRIDE held their annual Appreciation Dinner. 
This has since been combined with the annual 
Christmas dinner, with a donation from 
PRIDE. 

• The Classic Car Show was reported as a great 
success: approximately 150 cars were 
displayed and 90 trophies were handed out. 
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Hair Salon & Day Spa, LLC. 
 

Tue 3pm-8pm ~ Wed-Fri 9am-8pm  
Sat 9am-3pm 

 
 

At the intersection of US-50 and SR-131 
19426 Vera Cruz Road 
Fayetteville, OH 45118 

 

513-875-3000  

Full Service Salon 
 

Pretty Nails? 

TRY Shellac 

#1 Gel Polish 

Lake Life 
Lee Duncan 

Continued on page 24 

 
 

4811 Kellogg Avenue Cincinnati, OH 45226 
513-871-5555  www.searayofcincinnati.com 

All New 2021 20’ Moomba Mondo 
 

Perfect for Lake Lorelei boaters! 

Fall color 
 

We had some of the best fall color at the lake that we’ve had in several years.  This was due to a 
fortuitous timing of weather conditions over the growing season.   
 

There are three factors which cause the changing color of leaves in the fall: 
 

First is the continual, predictable change of the length of day and night.  As the earth orbits, the 
sun’s apparent height in the sky changes just a bit each day.  The earth's axis of rotation is canted 
23.5 degrees to the orbital plane and is the cause of our four seasons.  As the nights get longer and 
cooler, the veins that carry nutrients into and out of each leaf begin to be closed off by a layer of 
cells at its base.  Once this layer is complete, the leaf is ready to drop. 
 

Next is the pigments contained in each leaf.  Most of us know that leaves are green in color 
because of the chlorophyll contained.  This is the substance which allows the leaf to manufacture 
sugars using energy received from sunlight, a process known as photosynthesis.  But each leaf 
also contains other red and yellow pigments called anthocyanin and carotenoids, which come to 
the foreground when chlorophyll production ceases.  Fall colors differ from tree to tree and from 
leaf to leaf due to the varying levels of anthocyanin and/or carotenoids in each.   



November-December  2020      23      

Email: hudyhvac@gmail.com 

 

COUCH’S FENCE COMPANY 
 

INDUSTRIAL—RESIDENTIAL 
ALL TYPES OF WOOD & CHAIN 

LINK 

TERRY COUCH 
(513) 625-7771 
(513) 625-0371 FAX 

5414 ST. RT. 133 
WILLIAMSBURG 

OH 45126 

 

Residential and open lot 
mowing 

Brush Removal • Weed 
trimming 

Other lawn work requests 
 

All services and fees 
are negotiable 

Please Call 
Doug Schmees 

 
Home: 513-875-2410 
Cell:  513-827-1436 
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TLC  
Construction & Design, LLC 

    Tim Carter, Owner   

New Construction             
Remodeling/Additions 
 
•  Kitchen Cabinets 
• Bathrooms 
• Ceramic Tile  
• Hardwood  Flooring Installation 
 
 

513-383-2941 (Cell)        timcrtr7@aol.com 

Den’s Used Golf Cart Sales 
 
Accessories  Delivery 
   Customizing  
  Upon Request 
 

Den’s Body Shop 
262 North Apple Street  
(US 68) 
Fayetteville, OH 45118 

 
(513) 875-2652 

Continued from page 22 

Lastly, and most variable of course, is the weather.  This year we had favorable conditions for a 
spectacular fall season.  We had a warm spring with plenty of moisture, and a not-too-hot 
summer with adequate rain.  This was followed by a drier autumn with warm days and cool but 
not freezing nights.  Perfect for producing brilliant colors! 
 

It’s been a tough year in a lot of ways, but I think we can agree that we’ve been lucky to have Lake 
Lorelei as a haven.  The wonderful autumn colors were just another reminder of the good things in life! 

 
 
 

References: 
https://www.cleveland.com/entertainment/2020/09/peak-fall-color-in-northern-ohio-
predicted-for-mid-october.html#:~:text=Warm%20days%20and%20cool%
20nights,degrees%2C%20a%20degree%20above%20normal. 
 

https://www.fs.usda.gov/visit/fall-colors/science-of-fall-colors#:~:text=A%20late%20spring%2C%
20or%20a,the%20most%20brilliant%20autumn%20colors. 
 

https://ohiodnr.gov/wps/portal/gov/odnr/discover-and-learn/safety-conservation/about-ODNR/

news/odnr-fall-color-update-1 

https://www.cleveland.com/entertainment/2020/09/peak-fall-color-in-northern-ohio-predicted-for-mid-october.html#:~:text=Warm%20days%20and%20cool%20nights,degrees%2C%20a%20degree%20above%20normal.
https://www.cleveland.com/entertainment/2020/09/peak-fall-color-in-northern-ohio-predicted-for-mid-october.html#:~:text=Warm%20days%20and%20cool%20nights,degrees%2C%20a%20degree%20above%20normal.
https://www.cleveland.com/entertainment/2020/09/peak-fall-color-in-northern-ohio-predicted-for-mid-october.html#:~:text=Warm%20days%20and%20cool%20nights,degrees%2C%20a%20degree%20above%20normal.
https://www.fs.usda.gov/visit/fall-colors/science-of-fall-colors#:~:text=A%20late%20spring%2C%20or%20a,the%20most%20brilliant%20autumn%20colors.
https://www.fs.usda.gov/visit/fall-colors/science-of-fall-colors#:~:text=A%20late%20spring%2C%20or%20a,the%20most%20brilliant%20autumn%20colors.
https://ohiodnr.gov/wps/portal/gov/odnr/discover-and-learn/safety-conservation/about-ODNR/news/odnr-fall-color-update-1
https://ohiodnr.gov/wps/portal/gov/odnr/discover-and-learn/safety-conservation/about-ODNR/news/odnr-fall-color-update-1
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D & M Services 

Weekly, Bi-Weekly, Monthly 
Or One Time Service 

Thorough Cleaning Service 
FREE ESTIMATES! 

(513) 265-4223 
dickymo4@cinci.rr.com 

Dick & Michele Hatton 
Lake Residents 

Join Us on 2nd Thursdays, 7:30PM  
at the LL Clubhouse 

 
Contact:  
Michele Hatton-dickymo4@cinci.rr.com 

Check Out Facebook  

for Pop-Up Events 

Activities  
Committee 

Needs YOUR help! 

We Need YOUR FUN  
 & NEW Ideas 

WE NEED  
YOU!! 

JJ Lift Service, LLC. 
 
 
 
 

Sales & Service for  
all Hewitt Lifts  

Sales Rep for Hewitt Boat Lifts  
and Accessories 

www.hewitt-roll-a-dock.com 

Jimmy Johnson 
jimmyjohnson@cinci.rr.com 

513-875-3715 

http://www.hewitt-roll-a-dock.com
mailto:jimmyjohnson@cinci.rr.com
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Dryer Vent Cleaning 

(937) 382-3794 
Cell: (937) 302-6131 

Colossians: 3:23 

Since 
1987 

B&C Total 
Chimney Care 

 Animal Removal 

 Bird Screens & Caps 

 Damper Repairs 

 Fire Box Masonry Repairs 

 Flashing and Roof  
       Repairs 

 Relining 

 Waterproofing Bricks 

Fall Photos 

 

"It's the first day of 
autumn! A time of hot 
chocolatey mornings, 
and toasty marshmallow 
evenings, and, best of 
all, leaping into leaves!"   

 -Winnie the Pooh 
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Letter to the Editor  DEN’S BODY SHOP 
Collision & Mechanical Specialists 

513-875-2652 

CELEBRATING 59 YEARS IN BUSINESS 

 Collision Repairs 

Frame and Unibody Repairs 

Tires – All Brands   Brake Services 

 Rotor Matching to Hubs to Eliminate Brake 
Pulsation Permanently  

Air Conditioner Service 

Cooling System Maintenance 

Automatic Transmission Service 

 Lube, Oil and Filter Changes 

Muffler and Exhaust Service 

Headlamp Aiming with State-of-the-Art 
Equipment 

Computer 4-Wheel Alignment 

 Local Towing    Engine Tune-ups 

262 North Apple Street (US 68) 
Fayetteville, OH 45118 

WE ARE YOUR ONE-STOP AUTO REPAIR SHOP! 

RJC  

FLOORING & CONSTRUCTION 
 

Hardwood Installation, Refinishing, Tile, Laminate  
& General Construction 

 

(513) 233-5581 
 

 1685 Lorelei Dr.           Jared Clem   
          Fayetteville, Ohio 45118                 Owner 

 

RJCFlooring@gmail.com          Free Estimates 

 

 

Receive a FREE Condenser & Indoor Coil Cleaning 

When you make an appointment for a $65 Service Check 
Contact Ernie Reese 24/7 

(937) 661-4142 or (513) 276-0176 
Like us on Facebook 

 

Additional charges apply to oil furnaces. Other restrictions may apply. Call for Details. Not valid with other offers. Can only be redeemed by Ernie Reese 
of Reese Mechanical. Offer must be mentioned and redeemed when service check appt. is made. Make appointment by contacting Reese Mechanical. 

CONTACT Ernie Reese 24/7! 
937-661-4142 
513-276-0176 

Email: ernie@reesemechanicalheatingandcoolingservice.com 
Web: www.reesemechanicalheatingandcoolingservice.com 

LIKE us on FACEBOOK: REESEMECHANICAL 
 

• We offer FREE estimates 

• We NEVER charge overtime 

• We BELIEVE in prompt and high quality work 
 

Sales       Service       Installation 

It is with a heavy heart that we say goodbye to our 
friends and neighbors at Lake Lorelei.  The 23 years 
living here have been some of the most wonderful 
times of our lives.  How lucky we have been that life 
here was so great, but it makes saying goodbye so 
hard.  We have to be brave enough to say goodbye 
and feel life will reward us with a new hello. 
 

Although we have had MANY great friends and 
neighbors, we would like to say thanks to a special 
few.  First would be our very special friends Barb 
and Jack Siegel, and to the best neighbors anyone 
could ever have, Marilyn and John Huyck. 
 

A special thanks to the many friends that Gerry has 
had through the Women's Club.  Thanks for sharing 
your lives and friendships with us. 
 

Keep in touch.    
 

Gerry and Bill Harness 

2528 Nassau Trace  
Fuquay-Varina, NC 27520 
513-505-4561 
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Lake Lorelei Property Association Financial Summary 

INCOME & EXPENSE SUMMARY THROUGH SEPTEMBER 2020 
MODIFIED CASH BASIS 

*NOTE: a detailed complete financial report is always available in the LL Office 

Ordinary Income/Expense (Operations)   

Income     

  Auto Decals $60,585.00 

  Boat Inspections / Decals 45,590.00 

  Dues & Services 346,803.95 

  Initiation Fees 29,346.14 

  Mowing & Chipping Fees 7,645.00 

  Rents and Misc 82,409.28 

Total Income  $572,379.37 

Expense     

  Personnel Expenses   

        Wages $131,276.99 

        Payroll Taxes 10,207.70 

        Employee Expenses 5,414.50 

        Subcontractors 10,472.50 

  Total Personnel Expenses 157,371.69 

  Repairs & Maintenance 210,941.39 

  Supplies 14,686.68 

  Property Taxes 13,029.72 

  Utilities 33,316.80 

  Other Expenses (Combined)* 92,762.44 

Total Expense  $522,108.72 

Excess cash receipts over disbursements   $50,270.65 

*Total Other Expenses (Combined) includes accounting fees, fuel, insurance, postage, printing, professional fees among others 

NOTE:  Expenses currently do not reflect depreciation expense   

NOTE: Lake Maintenance (Repair & Maintenance) included $65,800 for the Glady Run project.  These funds expended are Reserve for Capital funds. 
The expense is out of operational funds due to issuance of checks.  Transfer from Reserve For Capital into Main Account has been affected but will not 
appear as income.  The same has occurred with Professioanal Fees.  $14,978 was paid for engineering review of the bridge over the spillway as pro-
fessional fees and is found in Other Expenses.  The funds expended are Road Assessment Account funds and should have been expended from that 
account.  Instead transfer of funds was made.   

   

ROAD ASSESSMENT ACCOUNT THROUGH 30 SEPTEMBER 2020   

Beginning Balance   $244,459.25 

Road Assessment Collected1   70,481.31 

Subtotal   314,940.56 

Expenditures     

     Paving Contractor   0.00 

     Maintenance2   6,987.60 

     Transfer to Ops Labor & Mate-
rial3   0.00 

Total Expenditures   6,987.60 

Ending Balance (as of 31 March)   $307,952.96 
1 includes building permit collections and Rumpke contribution 
2For expenses in support of road repair (culvert replacement, cold patch, salt, etc.) 
3For labor or materials dispensed from main account. 

NOTE:  Beginning balance begins 29 Dec 2018 

NOTE:  $102,563.71 in Republic money market fund.  
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Did You Know… 
...that the Maintenance Department will chip your 
cut branches for a fee? Just go to the Lake website 

and download a work order form to be filled in 
and emailed to gm@lakeloreleiohio.com,  

or call the office for details (513-875-3435). 
 

 

Fees are $75.00 per hour, with a 
30 minute minimum charge

($37.50). 

LLPOA Committee and Club Contacts 

Activities Michele Hatton dickymo4@cinci.rr.com 

Advisory  theadvisorycommittee@lakeloreleiohio.com 

Dredging Mike Powell mikepowell7360@gmail.com 

Exercise & Fitness   LLEFCemail@gmail.com 

Fireworks Marcy Kuhn Harris fireworks.committee@lakeloreleiohio.com   

Fish Tom Iles  tomiles1957@gmail.com 

Lake Safety Patrol Pete Zawaly pzawaly@zawalylaw.com 

The Legend of Lorelei Martha Wallace thelegend@lakeloreleiohio.com 

PRIDE Jonathan Riehle jonathanriehle@yahoo.com 

Roads Mike Hopkins  mike.hopkins@lakeloreleiohio.com 

Water Quality Chuck Farmer farmerap42@gmail.com 

Women's Club Jane Wyman janew@cinci.rr.com 

 

622 Ohio Pike 
Withamsville, Ohio 

This private Lake Community thrives when members get involved. Volunteering is a great way to  
support this unique and wonderful place to live! 

mailto:pzawaly@zawalylaw.com
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Disclaimer 
Any opinion expressed in The Legend reflects only the 
opinion of the author and not the LLPOA, the Board of 
Trustees, the staff of The Legend, or any other person. 
 

Advertising in The Legend is not an endorsement of 
products or services.  The Legend staff reserves the right to 
reject the submissions for publication. 
 

Mission Statement 
The Booster Club was organized in 1968 to provide 
information on official and social activities of interest.  The 
Legend is not an arm of the Board of Trustees but an 
independent publication approved by the Board of Trustees 
and is committed to serving the members of the Lake 
Lorelei Property Owners Association. 
 

The Legend is a private newsletter funded for Lake Lorelei 
through commercial advertisers. 

SAVE THIS NOTICE!  
It may save your life 

 

 Pick up a map at the office and circle your 
location on the lake (with letters). 

 

 Determine the SHORTEST distance from 
Fayetteville to your house – through 
the FRONT GATE or the BACK GATE. 

 

 When calling 911, instruct the operator to 
dispatch the Life Squad through the FRONT 
GATE or BACK GATE. 

Promote your business to  
Lake Lorelei’s members 

 
2021 Schedule 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
2021 Advertising Rates 

Business Card (3-3/4” x 2-1/4”) $25   

 ¼ Page (3-3/4” x 4-5/8”) $45  

 ½ Page (7-5/8” x 4-5/8”) $80   

 Full Page (7-5/8” x 9-1/2”) $150 
 

Contact:  Martha Wallace      

Email: thelegend@lakeloreleiohio.com 

513.257.6230 

 Welcome New Neighbors! 
*Compiled from the LL Office records since the last issue 
 

David Barber 
Robert & Mindy Ganz 

Rob & Carrie Gould 
Dessie & Joe Hedrick 

Joseph & Margaret Heitker 
Jeremy & Megan Hook 

Jill & Mike Orr 
Charles & Erin Robertson 

Brad & Kristen Ruff 
Daniel & Lyndi Salsbury 

Cynthia and Douglas Williams 
Alicia & Mark Wilson  

Brown County Deputy  

 Lake Report 

  
September /  

October 

Traffic/Other Citations 0 

Traffic Stops/ Warnings 1 

Security Checks 47 

Calls for Service 3 

Brown County Deputies are hired to patrol the lake 
roads, at random times. 

ISSUE CLOSING DATE 

Jan / Feb  Dec 16, 2020 

Mar / April Feb 17, 2021 

May / June April 21, 2021 

July / Aug June 16, 2021 

Sept / Oct Aug 18, 2021 

Nov / Dec Oct 20, 2021 
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Lake Lorelei Office 
Phone:  513-875-3435 

Fax:  513-875-4244 
 

Current Office Hours 
Monday: 9am-5pm 

Tuesday through Friday: 1 - 5pm 
 

If assistance is needed outside these hours, please call 
the office and we will make every effort to  

accommodate our residents.  
 

General Manager: Rob Pelfrey 
rob.pelfrey@lakeloreleiohio.com 

 

Member Coordinator:  Kevin Keister 
kevin.keister@lakeloreleiohio.com 

 

Administrative Assistant: Shannon Taylor 
shannon.taylor@lakeloreleiohio.com 

For more information on Lake Lorelei, 

visit  www.lakeloreleiohio.com 

Have Something to Say?? 
The Legend wants to hear from you! 

 
 

 Send a Letter to the Editor 
 Write an article on Lake Life 
 Report on events  
        (Community Corner) 
 
 

 

Your suggestions and ideas are always welcome! We 
will do our best to publish all appropriate content.   

The Editor reserves the right to make minor copy-editing 
changes, per accepted standards for punctuation, spelling, 
capitalization and usage. The Editor may adapt any 
submitted copy to conform as needed with the current 
publication layout and design standards. 
 

Email: TheLegend@lakeloreleiohio.com 

Lake Lorelei Board of Trustees 

Embracing the past ~ Managing the present ~ Focused on the future 
       

   
Term 
End Phone Email 

President Mike Hopkins 2021 304-8633 mike.hopkins@lakeloreleiohio.com 
Vice-President Jimmy Johnson 2023 875-3715 jimmy.johnson@lakeloreleiohio.com 
Treasurer Bob Knueven 2021 875-2299 bob.knueven@lakeloreleiohio.com 
Secretary John Ipsaro 2021 698-5104 john.ipsaro@lakeloreleiohio.com 

Trustees: Denis Behm 2022 673-8422 denis.behm@lakeloreleiohio.com 

  Rick Connors 2023 875-3862 rick.connors@lakeloreleiohio.com 

  Michael Jackson 2023 875-2133 michael.jackson@lakeloreleiohio.com 

  Todd Steinbrink 2022 793-9217 todd.steinbrink@lakeloreleiohio.com 

  John Wyman 2022 827-0074 john.wyman@lakeloreleiohio.com 

LLPOA accepts 

                               Vacation NOTICE to all Members 
 

If you will be out of town for more than one week this winter, call the office  
(513) 875-3435 and your lake home will be checked by the Sheriff’s Deputies when they 

patrol at the lake. 

mailto:rick.connors@lakeloreleiohio.com
mailto:michael.jackson@lakeloreleiohio.com
mailto:todd.steinbrink@lakeloreleiohio.com
mailto:john.wyman@lakeloreleiohio.com
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The Lake Lorelei Office and Maintenance Staff 
WORK hard all year, for all of us! 

 

Please show your gratitude by donating to 
The Lake Christmas Staff Fund. 

 

Drop off donations at the Office or mail to: 
615 Lorelei Drive 

Fayetteville, OH 45118 


